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Reparations:  
an Empty Promise?

Some of the gravest challenges to the process of reconciliation and 
the right to equality in South Africa are the structural inequalities 

that have contributed to the ever widening gap between the wealthy 
and the poor. The continuing delays in the payment of reparations 
promised to victims of apartheid era gross human rights violations, 
as identified by the TRC, means that many victims are now living in 

worse conditions than they were under apartheid. 

A significant number of victims and survivors of gross human rights 
violations weren’t included in the TRC process, and many do not 
appear on the official list of victims who qualified for reparations. 

These individuals will, therefore, be unable to access reparations, if 
and when these become available. 

 
The Department of Justice and Constitutional Development has 
yet to make public its policy on community reparations or to 

adequately consult with affected communities on the development 
of this policy. 
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Pardoning the past
The controversial presidential pardons process was set up as 
a mechanism to pardon perpetrators of politically motivated 

crimes under apartheid who had not applied for amnesty under 
the TRC. Since its inception in 2007, this special dispensations 

process has taken place behind closed doors with no consultation 
with the victims of the crimes in question. The list of offenders 

recommended for pardons has included five mass murderers with 
no affiliation with any political party, the killer of a five-month-
old baby and a man convicted of aggravated robbery, as well as 

perpetrators of crimes taking place long after 1994.

In 2009, a group of NGOs challenged AWB activist Ryan Albutt’s 
application for a presidential pardon on the grounds that victims of 
the crimes in question had not been consulted. In February 2010, 
the Constitutional Court ruled that, in keeping with the spirit that 

underpinned the TRC amnesty process, victims are indeed entitled 
to an opportunity to be heard before the President makes a decision 

to grant a pardon under the special dispensation.

The following news articles published, between 2001 and 2010, 
reflect some of these unresolved issues. They are reproduced with 

the kind permission of all newspapers involved.
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The Sowetan, 29 August 2001 
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Mail & Guardian, 20 September 2002
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Mail & Guardian, 26 September 2002 
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Business Day, 18 March 2003 
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Independent On Saturday, 22 March 2003
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The Star, 24 March 2003 
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Business Day, 26 March 2003
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The Sowetan, 11 April 2003 
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Cape Times, 12 May 2003
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Natal Witness, 5 November 2004 



18

Natal Witness, 1 November 2005 


